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Rothesay Elementary School
Parent School Support Committee 2018/2019
Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, October 9th, 2018
Present: Charlene Carroll (Principal), Linda Sherbo (DEC) Misty Pilgrim, Candace Babcock, Amy Bannerman, Ocean Peters, 
Regrets: Jillian Kiervin (Teacher Representative), Adrienne Boudreau, Samantha Soontiens, Jennifer Martell, Ana Mcrae, Belinda Kumar 
1. Call to Order
· Meeting was called to order at 6:35pm by Charlene Carroll. 
2. Election of Chairperson and Secretary
· Misty Pilgrim was nominated and accepted the Chair Position

· Amy Bannerman was nominated and accepted the Secretary Position 
3. PSSC Orientation
· Charlene Carroll walked the members through the PSSC Orientation presentation.
· While doing the orientation a few other things came up:
· Discussion about Partnerships we have with the community and our Community Co-ordinator and having her come in to present to us so we are aware of all the partnerships
· School Improvement Plan (SIP) – we just completed one in June 2018 and are in the midst of developing the next one. They usually run 3 years. As of right now some preliminary talks suggest it could include:
· Student Resilience initiatives 
· Math Goal
· Literacy Goal (perhaps Oral Language)  
· Declaration Forms were signed after the Orientation Session 
4. EECD New Nutrition Policy

· Charlene Carroll presented the specifics of the new nutrition policies. The discussion focused on the intentions of the policy (i.e. to provide a healthier food environment). There were some documents presented and the members requested that these be shared so that they can share the information. Charlene agreed to email them to the team.
· The school has donations made to them that sometimes do not comply with the new policies. They are allowed to use up the donations given to date but are to remind donors of the new guidelines in order to avoid non-compliance in the future.

5. New Business

· Lock Door – it was brought to the committee’s attention that a member of our school community expressed concerns about the fact that we do not have the front doors lock and a system to buzz people in.

· Our DEC Member expressed that this in not uncommon given the extensive needs throughout the province. All new schools will have something of this nature, but budgets do not currently allow for every school to have one put in place. Schools were assessed for “Need” and systems were implemented where there was a need.

· In addition, we discussed that there is a direct line of sight at RES which allows the individual at the front desk to see anyone coming in well before they reach the front doors.

· The school has extensive lock down procedures that are planned and tested throughout the year. 

· We discussed ensuring that teachers communicate the message being given to the children so that parents can speak to their children using the same general message that the teachers are providing in the classroom (i.e. if we are doing a test drill and we are saying there is a moose in the playground so we cannot go out vs there is an intruder in the school etc…).

· Facebook 

· To assist with the communication mandate of the PSSC we have created a Facebook Group RES – Parent School Support Committee. Folks can search this in their Facbook and request to be added to the group. We will provide links to our minutes and other pertinent information available on our school website as well as provide information throughout the year with respect to our initiatives. 
· Reminder - Request from DEC regarding PSSC Minutes

· We have received a request to send our PSSC minutes to the DEC. Amy to email Admin Laurie Rans minutes after each meeting and she will send to DEC. 

6. Adjournment
· Meeting was adjourned at 7:35pm.
ACTION ITEMS
1. Charlene Carroll to email the members the documentation on the new nutritional policies.
2. Next Meeting – Tuesday, November 6th at 6:30pm
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